November 30, 2011, MarkeTrak Task Force held a conference call to review possible workaround procedures for the four-hour CR switch hold process, to be used on June 1, 2012.  During the afternoon of June 1, the MarkeTrak tool will be unavailable due to the implementation of Release 1.  This process will only be in effect the afternoon of June 1.
This will only apply in circumstances where a CR is requesting to enroll a location currently served by another CR, and the location is under disconnect for non-pay; or if there is any delay between an executed Move-Out and removal of a switch hold.  The Task Force agreed that energized locations do not require a workaround procedure.
During Flight Orientation, MPs will be advised to provide contact email addresses for this process.  ERCOT will specify via Market notice how this information will be collected.  Instructions will be sent to both MarkeTrak mailing lists, in addition to all MarkeTrak users who have been active as of 30 days prior to the date of notice.   Market participants may provide group email addresses for this process.  
Listed below are the items discussed, and steps agreed upon by Market participants.
Discussion Items

1. Where will requests be sent?
Requests will be sent to TDSP and CR contacts designated beforehand.  The email must contain a subject line with the following format:  “URGENT MOVE-IN SWITCH HOLD REMOVAL REQUEST”.

2. What will be the deadline for new requests?
TDSPs will consider requests submitted between 11:00 AM and 5:00 PM; June 1, 2012.
3. Will there be a TDSP review period for documentation, before the REP of Record DUNS is released?
TDSPs will consider documentation.  If the issue is allowed to proceed, the TDSP will copy the REP of Record contact, in addition to the requesting CR.  TDSPs will decline any request for an energized premise.
4. How will two CRs convey agreement to the TDSP?
MPs should “Reply to All” with each communication.  Agreement or disagreement by the REP of Record will be communicated as such. 
5. How will it be determined that a REP of Record has not replied within the hour timeframe?
The expectation is that any disagreement would be communicated by the REP of Record contact.  If there has been no response, the requesting CR can ask the TDSP to view the timestamp of the original communication to the REP of Record, and verify if more than one business hour has passed.  This email by the requesting CR should also include the REP of Record contact.  The requesting CR will ask the TDSP to make a final determination regarding the status of the switch hold.
6. Is there any delay between execution of a Move-Out in the field, and removal of a switch hold in the TDSP system? This is to determine whether Move-Outs will remove switch holds immediately, and if these customers will be affected.
If this occurs the requesting CR may contact the TDSP at the designated email address, to determine what steps must be taken to have the switch hold removed immediately.  The TDSP will verify if the de-energized state is the result of a Move-Out; this will not be visible to the CR.
Please contact Task Force leadership with any questions regarding this process.

Monica Jones: myjones@reliant.com

Carolyn Reed: carolyn.reed@CenterPointEnergy.com

Jonathan Landry: Jonathan.Landry@gexaenergy.com

